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Dear members of the Rosary Teams, 
dear friends,

Our last biannual newsletter reminded us of the 
importance of meeting each month, in our homes, to pray. 
However, this moment of prayer would be nothing without 
the Mystery of the Rosary, which we commit ourselves 
to meditate on personally each day. What if we were 
to encourage each other to be more faithful to it? This 
newsletter may help you!

Latest news
A promise is a promise: we had told you 
we would give you news about the Booklet 
of daily prayer in Tetum, the language of 
East Timor. As a first step, we valiantly set 
to work to make a Booklet in French suitable 
for everyone. The Tetum translation is almost 
complete. The Korean one will follow. We 
do not forget English, Spanish and... your 
language! You will have to be patient be-
cause our days unfortunately only have 24 
hours.

Agenda
It is no secret that traveling is still very difficult. 
However, we are not desperate to be able to 
travel before the end of the year. We are 
planning a trip to Mexico and the United States 
to finally create a group of translators in 
English and Spanish. Today, this fundamental 
task rests on too few of us. Then we go to Paris 
in January for our International Committee. Ob-
viously, we are not forgetting our plans to visit 
Indonesia, East Timor and Australia!

The unforeseen events of God

How the world has changed over the past year and a half! On our small scale too, we have expe-
rienced changes: the renewal of the entire National Secretariat of the Teams in France, the elec-
tion of Fr. Rubén, our privileged contact for East Timor, as Provincial of the Province of Our Lady 
of the Rosary... And now we announce our new Daily Prayer Booklet! To entice you to discover 
it, the two photos in this newsletter are cover details. And that’s just a taster!

Chantal Courtin, International Coordinator - Fr. Louis-Marie Ariño-Durand, International Chaplain

International Équipes du Rosaire - Couvent Saint-Thomas d’Aquin
1, impasse Lacordaire - 31400 Toulouse - France 

 E-mail: international-equipesdurosaire@wanadoo.fr
Website: www.internationalrosaryteams.org

http://equipesdurosaire@wanadoo.fr
http://www.internationalrosaryteams.org

